
20 April 2022 

Our Ref: R/2016/15/H 
File No: 2022/230025 
Your Ref:  SSD-7610-Mod-5 

Lewis Demertzi  
Department of Planning and Environment 
via Planning Portal 

Advice on Modification Report  
Inner Sydney High School – SSD-7610 Modification 5 – Façade Lighting 

Dear Lewis, 

Thank you for your correspondence dated 5 April 2022 inviting the City of Sydney 
Council (the City) to comment on the submitted Section 4.55(1A) application to modify 
development consent SSD-7610 relating to Inner Sydney High School.  

Modification 5 seeks consent for lights that have been installed on the northern, eastern 
and western facades of the newly constructed 13 storey Inner Sydney High School 
building.   

The proposal has not adequately demonstrated compliance with the objectives and 
provisions of Section 3.2.8 – External Lighting in the Sydney Development Control Plan 
2012 and the Exterior Lighting Strategy 2005 – Section 7.2. The submitted lighting report 
is considered to be incomplete for assessment purposes. The following information is 
requested:  

• Illumination designs, certified by a suitably qualified practising lighting engineer, 
confirming compliance with the following specifications:

o Illuminance along opposite residential properties as per AS4282:2019

o Calculations for spill light into the sky

o Calculations for luminance of luminaires

o Calculations for luminance of lit façade

The City does not object to proposal, however, it is requested that the above information 
be provided for approval.  

Should you wish to speak with a Council officer about the above, please contact 
Samantha Kruize, Senior Planner on 9265 9333 or at skruize@cityofsydney.nsw.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely, 

Andrew Rees 
Area Planning Manager (Major Projects) 
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